
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
To All Headteachers  Children, Young People and 

Education  
County Hall  
Sessions House 
Maidstone 
ME14 1XQ 
 
Phone:   03000 414989 
Ask for:  David Adams  
Email:    
David.adams@kent.gov.uk 
Date: 23rd February 2021 
 
 

  
Dear Colleague 
 
Following the Prime Minister’s announcements yesterday I want to ensure that all schools 
are aware of the updated guidance that has been published by the DfE.  I also want to 
highlight some of the notable changes compared to the guidance published previously. 
 
As many of you will be aware, aspects of my updates are derived from daily DfE bulletins.  
These are also sent to schools but if you have colleagues who would like to receive the 
emails directly, please ask them to use this subscription form. 
 
The updated guidance for mainstream and special schools, special post-16 providers and 
alternative provisions can be found using the following links: 

• actions for schools during the coronavirus outbreak 

• special schools, special post-16 providers and alternative provision 
 
School attendance 
 
From 8th March, the usual rules will apply, including: 

• parents’ duty to secure their child’s regular attendance at school (where the child is 
a registered pupil at school and they are of compulsory school age) 

• the ability to issue sanctions, including fixed penalty notices in line with local 
authorities’ codes of conduct 
 

As usual, schools are responsible for recording attendance, following up absence and 
reporting children missing education to the Local Authority. 
 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3DyXfS-grGoU2187O4s0qC-QqN_lFznWdElvOZAsgLa61UMlVaSEZWQVA3RDE1VU05SlVOQVFDNVlINy4u&data=04%7C01%7Cian.watts%40kent.gov.uk%7C01c719c150b4476d64be08d8d7fc2474%7C3253a20dc7354bfea8b73e6ab37f5f90%7C0%7C0%7C637496825692955111%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=GwEmEr56W3rNnfyclh6adGK0NDgW6bRSvFEGOaMRW9Y%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Factions-for-schools-during-the-coronavirus-outbreak%3Fpriority-taxon%3Db350e61d-1db9-4cc2-bb44-fab02882ac25%3Futm_source%3D23%2520February%25202021%2520C19%26utm_medium%3DDaily%2520Email%2520C19%26utm_campaign%3DDfE%2520C19&data=04%7C01%7Cian.watts%40kent.gov.uk%7C01c719c150b4476d64be08d8d7fc2474%7C3253a20dc7354bfea8b73e6ab37f5f90%7C0%7C0%7C637496825692975072%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=bOE6Q57C15F4n1MFw7JOClD%2FJpY2XSCrCh1iQ8ROV%2BQ%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fguidance-for-full-opening-special-schools-and-other-specialist-settings%3Fpriority-taxon%3Db350e61d-1db9-4cc2-bb44-fab02882ac25%3Futm_source%3D23%2520February%25202021%2520C19%26utm_medium%3DDaily%2520Email%2520C19%26utm_campaign%3DDfE%2520C19&data=04%7C01%7Cian.watts%40kent.gov.uk%7C01c719c150b4476d64be08d8d7fc2474%7C3253a20dc7354bfea8b73e6ab37f5f90%7C0%7C0%7C637496825692985053%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=TFeGYncNG%2BFdS%2B8vJ0kZ14yUsFvO6Vb3xrCduEgWNlw%3D&reserved=0
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Secondary schools, special schools and alternative provisions should use code Y for 
pupils not expected to be attending school for lessons during the week of 8th March due to 
the asymptomatic testing programme. 
 
Use of Face Covering in Schools 
 
The changes to the use of face coverings primarily relate to provisions with Secondary 
aged pupils. It is now recommended that, in those schools, face coverings should be worn 
in classrooms or during activities unless social distancing can be maintained. This does 
not apply in situations where wearing a face covering would impact on the ability to take 
part in exercise or strenuous activity, for example in PE lessons. These measures will be 
kept under review. 
 
Clinically Extremely Vulnerable Staff and Pupils 
 
The DfE state there is growing evidence that many children identified at the start of the 
pandemic as clinically extremely vulnerable (CEV) are not at increased risk of serious 
outcomes from coronavirus (COVID-19) and children are gradually being removed from 
the shielding patient list (SPL) as appropriate, following review with a clinician.  
 
However, the advice for pupils who are still confirmed as clinically extremely vulnerable is 
to shield and stay at home as much as possible until further notice. They are advised not 
to attend school while shielding advice applies nationally.  
 
Similar advice applies to staff members who are deemed to be CEV and they should not 
attend the workplace if they a required to shield. 
 
Rapid Testing Programme in Secondary and Special Schools and Alternative 
Provisions 
 
The DfE have produced further guidance for schools carrying out rapid testing for pupils 
and staff which is attached below: 
 

Why, who, what 
and when to test.pd 
 
In addition, the DFE will be running a webinar tomorrow between 12pm and 2pm to 
provide schools and colleges with an update on the rapid testing programme.  The link 
below will take you to the webinar. If you are unable to join, it will be recorded and 
available to watch shortly after. 
 
Rapid testing webinar – 24 February, 12pm to 2pm 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
David Adams  
Interim Director of Education 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_NzZhN2ZmYWQtNTU4NC00MjMyLTgzM2EtZmU2YTgzNGEwM2Nh%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%2522fad277c9-c60a-4da1-b5f3-b3b8b34a82f9%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%252238b446be-c986-4646-8170-42d95f0e04ee%2522%252c%2522IsBroadcastMeeting%2522%253atrue%257d&data=04%7C01%7CIan.Watts%40kent.gov.uk%7C0477ff9c8f4b45ba0b3908d8d7eed043%7C3253a20dc7354bfea8b73e6ab37f5f90%7C0%7C0%7C637496768001544398%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=alHvMSSrftN2qV7S9J6GWNpec5SlQqkAOdeH7immYdk%3D&reserved=0
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